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February   March 

     

Thurs 6th Household waste Thurs 6th 

Tues 11th Mixed dry recycling Tues 11th 

Wed  12th Garden waste Wed 12th 

Thurs 20th Household waste Thurs 20th 

Tues  25th Mixed dry recycling Tues 25th 

Wed  26th Garden waste Wed 26th 

     

All dates are taken from the Wiltshire Council website and are  

accurate to the best of our knowledge.   

Further information is available at 

www.wiltshire.gov.uk/rubbish-and-recycling 

Dates of note in this edition... 
 

February 

Tuesday 4th  Pewsey Arts Lecture 

Tuesday  11th Gardening Club  
Tuesday 25th Enford Film Club 

March 
Saturday  1st  Avon Valley Cricket Club Quiz 

   Sincere condolences to the Young and  

  Pearce families on the passing of  

  Andrew Young, who was born and lived                

in in Enford until moving to Pewsey  
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The next Newsletter deadline is 

Wednesday  
12th February 

Early due to the short month 
 

Emails are preferred with editable  
attachments, Word documents, so that we 
can fit them into the available space. 

enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 

However, they can also be given to a  

Committee member but all items, however 

they are submitted, must be with us by the 

deadline and signed. We will withhold the 

author’s name if requested. 

Enford Newsletter Committee  

reserves the right to reject or omit from 

publication any material that is considered 

by majority of Committee Members to be 

detrimental to any person; not in the best  

interests of the community as a whole or 

inappropriate for this medium. 

 Condolences  

to Martin Browne 

and family on the 

passing of his wife, 

Anita. 
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For more information about the Avon River Team Churches contact: 

The Team Office: 01980 655457 www.avonriverteam.org.uk/ 

Rev. Philip Bromiley: 01980 258549 or philip@avonriverteam.org.uk 

 

Someone once said, “we should be thankful for our tears: they prepare us for a 

clearer vision of God.” It’s amazing to see great good come out of personal pain. 

In the looking back at the more difficult periods of our life, it’s then that, more 

often than not, we also see love being expressed by those around us, hope being 

restored and subsequently sense God at work. Is God calling us to be the ones 

who come alongside others and show them His love?  

The month of  February is centred around love and loving relationships.  On the 

14th of the month, that most Romantic of days shall be upon on us. The feast of 

St. Valentine, a Roman martyr. Have you heard the joke about two acrobats who 

fell head over heels in love? I won’t go there. 

In tradition, the emperor Claudius took a liking to “Valentinus” but when he tried 

to convince Claudius to embrace Christianity, Claudius refused and condemned 

Valentinus to death, commanding that Valentinus either renounce his faith or he 

would be beaten with clubs and beheaded. Valentinus refused and was executed 

outside the Flaminian Gate in Rome on February 14, 269. It is said that he wrote 

a letter before his execution to a lady friend, saying “from your Valentine”, hence 

the tradition. It’s a bit of a stretch, but either way, the account is not exactly a 

love story. 

As Huey Lewis once sang..... “The Power of Love is a curious thing.......” Love is 

strange and takes many forms. The martyrdom of St. Valentine and the cross of 

Jesus remind us that love can be truly costly. Jesus gave up his life that we might 

keep ours. Love is about going out of your way for the other. Perhaps this month, 

let us hold the cross of Jesus before us and seek to sincerely love those around 

us, regardless of the cost.      

Rev’d Philip Bromiley. 

 

   Thoughts from Rev. Philip Bromiley 

A Month of Love. 
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                                                              February 
 

Sunday February 2nd  9:30am Holy Communion 

Sunday February 9th  10:30am Team Service Netheravon 

Sunday February 16th  9:30am  Breakfast Church 

Sunday February  23rd  6:00pm Evensong 

 

March 

Sunday March 2nd  9.30am Holy Communion 

Sunday March 9th        10:30am Team Service at Milston  

Sunday March 16th  9:30am Breakfast Church 

Sunday March 23rd  6:00pm Evensong   

Sunday March 30th  9:30am Holy Communion 
 

 

Don’t forget that if you would prefer to worship quietly in your own home, we 

have a short Compline Service at 8pm each Sunday…a wonderful way to 

end the week and set yourself up for the week ahead. Ask for the link on  

Facebook or email avonriverteam@hotmail.com 

 Enford Church Update 
ENFORD CHURCH SERVICES 

     

    THE ENFORD CHURCH CHRISTMAS FAYRE 2024. 
 
The Christmas Fayre, which was held on Saturday 16th 
November 2024, was a GREAT success. 

 
An enormous THANK YOU to all volunteers, stall-holders, 
cake makers and Tombola Bottle and Raffle Prize donators 
who made the Fayre such a success. 
 
The total raised was £1,650.31, which will help enormously 
in the upkeep of our beautiful church. Most importantly,  
a huge Thank You to everyone who turned up to support 
the Church Christmas Fayre. 
 
             TH A N K Y O U   TO    E V E R Y O N E. 
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ENFORD VILLAGE HALL & RECREATION GROUND 

Private Parties:  The Village Hall is the perfect venue for Weddings and Special 
Anniversaries or Birthdays.   It is also ideal for Childrens’ Parties and Christenings 

– or any other excuse for a celebration!  

Please contact Booking Officer enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com for information or visit the 
Village Hall entry on the website www.enfordnewsletter.org  

Day Activity Time Contact 

Mon 

Post Natal 
Yoga 
 

Yoga 
 

Pregnancy 
Yoga 

 

10.30 a.m. to 11.30 a.m. 
 

6.00 p.m. – 7.00 p.m. 
 

7.30 p.m. – 8.45 p.m. 

Marie Hanley Mob: 07871 302303 

email mamawaveyoga@gmail.com 

 

Emma Petitt Tel: 01980 670510 

emma@petittbros.co.uk 

 

Tues 
Enford Film 
Club 

Film information and 
dates are published in 
the Newsletter each 
month. 

Theresa Horsey  
etphorsey@gmail.com  
or  
enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 

Tues 
Gardening 
Club 

7pm - 9pm 
 

2nd Tuesday in the 
month. Full details in the 
Newsletter club item 
each month. 

Steve Stringer 07899 758222 
steve.stringer@outlook.fr  

Fanny Middleton  
Tel: 01980 671645 
fannysurtees@btinternet.com 

Tues 
Parish  
Council 

Please check PC item in 
newsletter each month 
or PC website for dates. 

Parish Clerk Tel: 01980 670034 
clerk@enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 
www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk  

Wed 
Short Mat 
Bowls 

7pm - 9:30pm 
September – April  

David Spencer Tel: 01980 670526 
spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk 

Thur Pilates 9am – 10am 
Nicci Caswell Tel: 01980 625245 
nicci@thecaswells.uk  

Sat 

Junior 
Football 
Club 

10am– 11am 
Recreation Ground 

Steve Todd stodd@qinetiq.com 
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ENFORD GARDENING  CLUB  

 

“For the love of Snowdrops” 
with Lynn Miles 

Tuesday 11th February 2025 

Bring and buy plant stall,  

Raffle, Tea and coffee 

7.00 for 7.15 pm Enford Village Hall 

Entry £5  Everyone Welcome! 

Contact steve.stringer@outlook.fr       Tel 07899 758222 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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Enford Film Club  

Enford Village Hall 

Tuesday 25th February 

 ‘CONCLAVE’ 
Based on the Robert Harris novel, this is a political thriller directed by 
Edward Berger and starring Ralph Fiennes, Stanley Tucci, Isabella 
Rossellini and John Lithgow. 
Cardinal Thomas Lawrence (Fiennes) organises a papal conclave to 
elect the new pope and finds himself investigating secrets and  
scandals about each of the candidates. A thriller not to be missed! 

 

Doors open 6.30 for 

7.15 pm start   

 
 

Tickets £8 - Cash or Card – includes a glass of wine and canapes  
NB Please book in advance so we know numbers 
For further information and bookings, please contact:  
 

Judy D’Arcy-Irvine: enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com  
Tel 01980 670501 
 

Theresa Horsey: etphorsey@gmail.com Mobile 07775 673110 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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 Enford’s summEr fEtE rEturns -  
the countdown begins! 

Whilst the summer might seem to be a long way off, the warmer months will soon 
be upon us, the next football World Cup will kick off in the USA, we’ll have longer 
days to enjoy the great British weather and we will celebrate the return of the  
Enford Summer Fete on Saturday 21 June 2025! 

We don’t want you to miss it, so please put the date in your calendar and join us 

for a day packed with local entertainment, great food and plenty of drinks - all  

taking place at the Village Hall and recreation ground. 

“It was so great to have a summer Fete again, brilliantly organised, interesting and 

good fun.” Paula 

Last year this event attracted over 750 people from the local community and 

across Wiltshire. The event is organised by the Enford Community Fund with  

support from other groups and individuals from across the parish, with the aim of 

bringing together our community for a fun-filled day - the fundraising event allows 

the Community Fund to give grants to support projects across the village keeping 

our community vibrant and active. 

Want to get involved? 

We will need an army of helpers to make the event a success! So, if you're able to 
spare an hour or two and want to volunteer to support the Fete and your local 
community, by helping on a stand, games or parking, please reach out to one of 
the group members directly, or email EnfordFund@gmail.com 

If you know of anyone who wants to promote their business, sponsorship  
opportunities and stands are available for traders, charities and local community 
organisations. Again, please send details to EnfordFund@gmail.com  

      “Thank you for all your hard work. A great variety of things to see and do.” 
Vivienne 

We’d also like to welcome our newest members Tracy and Carolyn to the Enford 
Community Fund, which is now made up of: 
 

     Carolyn Ansell – Coombe  Katie Briscoe - East Chisenbury 

     Tracy Buttery – Newtown  Rob Hibberd - Water Lane 

      Richard Petitt – Enford  Chris Rose - Newtown 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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         GREAT  

      BUSTARD 

        GROUP 

 

Great Bustards’ centre opening 
 
In December the GBG opened its 
new Visitor Centre at the Village 
Hall. The opening was held on the 
same day as the Great Bustard 
Group Christmas Fair.  
Dr Phil Harding DL, a bustard 
enthusiast, cut the ribbon and  
Danny Kruger, our local MP,  also 
attended. He is the Great Bustard 
Parliamentary Species Champion 
and was able to announce to the 
small crowd that Natural England 
had just declared the Great Bustard 
as a priority species for England - a huge boost for our county bird.   
 
The wet and windy weather kept a few folk away, but plenty of braver souls 
made it to the event. Everyone who went out to look for the Great Bustards 
saw them and a brisk trade was seen at the various stands and stalls that 
filled the main hall. This was the first Christmas Fair the GBG has held, but 
we anticipate it being a regular feature in the future.  

 
 
 The Bustards themselves are  
 doing fine. The wet and windy 
weather can cause them to keep 
a low profile, but does not really 
 bother them.  
  
The males are already starting to 
moult and get their breeding 
plumage and some really  
impressive moustaches are  
already visible on some of the 
older males. 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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Recipe of the Month 

FRENCH ONION   

SOUP   
Serves 4,  
cook 2 hours 15mins 

 

As I type this, the frost is heavy on the ground and although the  
simmering time is long, the making is very easy and it provides a  
delicious, warming bowl of soup for lunch or supper. 
 

50g butter     4 slices crusty bread/baguette 

tbsp sunflower oil    1 tbsp plain flour 

500g onions, thinly sliced  1 1/4 L  beef, chicken or veg stock 

1/2 tsp caster or brown sugar 1 garlic clove 

Small glass dry white wine/cider Salt and pepper 
150 g Gruyere, Emmental or full flavoured hard cheese, grated 

A glug of brandy (optional, of course). 
 

Melt the butter and 1 tbsp oil in a large pan.  Add the onion, sugar 
and a good pinch of salt.  Cook on a low heat, stirring often for 45 
mins to 1 hour, until the onion is very soft, sweet and golden brown.  
Pour the stock into another pan and bring to the boil.  Add the flour to 
the onions and cook, stirring for another 2-3 mins.  Add the hot stock 
and wine, season with salt and pepper and bring back to the boil.   
Reduce the heat and simmer for 45-60 mins, stirring occasionally to 
prevent catching.  Toast the bread, rub with the garlic clove on both 
sides while still warm.  Cover each piece with cheese.  Preheat the 
grill.  Add the brandy to the soup, if using, and check the seasoning.  
Ladle into ovenproof soup bowls and top each one with a piece of 
toast.  Place under the grill until the cheese is bubbling.  If you’re not 
sure your bowls will take the heat of the grill, grill the cheese toasts 
on a baking tray and serve on top of the soup bowls.  

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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Wiltshire Best Kept Village Competition (BKVC) 

In February, entries will be invited for the BKVC.  Categories are 
Large, Medium and Small villages, with 15 prizes of up to £200.  
It's a great way of getting villagers together to keep our villages 
looking good and to build on our community spirit.  Entry is simple 
and must be received by CPRE Wiltshire by 17 April.  Can you help 
our parish council with this?  Details are at https://
www.cprewiltshire.org.uk/category/awards/ or call 01380 722157 

Are you interested in becoming a volunteer Link driver? 

URC Link is a group of local volunteers offering transport and good  
neighbour services to people living in Upavon, Rushall, Charlton St Peter  
and the surrounding areas including Enford, East Chisenbury and Coombe.  

The service is available to any adult who has difficulty getting to medical  
appointments and other activities if they are unable to drive themselves  
or use public transport.   We are funded by donations and drivers are  
reimbursed at 45p per mile with free hospital parking permits. 

What should you do if you think you can help? 

If you are interested in becoming a volunteer Link driver, even if only  

occasionally, please get in touch by phoning us on 07501 004349 and ask  

to be put in touch with the URC Link Secretary, who will provide more  

information and discuss next steps with you. 

Enford  Breakfast  Church Nativity  
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The Hub in the Pub  
Returns  

 Enford’s Community Café 
Held at the Swan 

1st Thursday of the month  

  The next Hub is on 6th February;  

From  10 — 12 

 Tea, Coffee & Homemade Cakes 

 A place to meet your friends  
and make new friends.   

    
 

The February lecture of The Arts Society - Pewsey  
Vale will take place at the Bouverie Hall at 2.30pm on 
Tuesday 4th February.   
 

 

Cindy Polemis is our speaker and will talk on  
Miniature Portraits - Tiny Treasures Close to Our Hearts. 

 

From diplomatic gifts to tokens of love, between the 16th and 19th  
centuries, miniatures were commissioned as small portraits which 
could be held in the hand or placed inside lockets, creating an intimate 
relationship between the owner and sitter. This talk looks at the history 
of these tiny art treasures. 
Cindy Polemis has worked as an art guide at Tate Britain and Tate 
Modern.  Her area of knowledge spans 18th century European and 
British art to the contemporary international art scene.  She enjoys 
drawing parallels between art and social history. 

 
February 4th @  Bouverie Hall 

Doors open at 2.00pm for refreshments:  
Visitors always welcome   

 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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Police and Crime Commissioner Philip Wilkinson’s Column 
 

I have recently launched a refreshed strategic policing approach for the county as 
my new Police and Crime Plan for 2025-2029 has been published after an  
extensive public consultation period. 
The plan is a blueprint for Making Wiltshire Safer and continues to build on the 
successes of my first police and crime plan, which will run until April 2025. It will 
set out how Wiltshire Police and the OPCC’s commissioned services for victims will 
continue to contribute to Making Wiltshire Safer, with investment, where needed, 
to improve 999 and 101 response times, increased visibility in all communities, 
especially rural ones, and a comprehensive package to tackle serious violence and 
reducing knife crime, alongside enhancing satisfaction among victims of crime. 
The force has been making serious strides in progression since it was placed into 
Engage early in my tenure the hard work paid off when this was lifted  this year.  
There is always work to be done to improve effective and efficient Wiltshire Police 
can be, communities are telling me they see improvements in frontline policing, 
better visibility in communities in better outcomes for victims. 
The Plan cannot succeed without everyone’s involvement —police, community 
groups, and residents. Together, we can build stronger, safer neighbourhoods 
where people feel confident, safe and protected. 

 

Adventures of ‘Winnie’ the Truck 

I would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who supported my 
stall at the Enford Church Christmas Fayre. The money raised has  
enabled me to help fund my truck which has now been driven to  
Ukraine by Simon Ellis from ‘Direct Aid to Ukraine’ loaded with vital 
supplies. 

Once there she was 
handed over to the  
medics who will use her 
for humanitarian aid and 
medical evacuations.  
So her life now will take 
her on a more exciting, 
and  very important 
adventure.  Good luck 
“Winnie”,  I am proud of 
you!  

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
 Abridged Draft Minutes of the meeting of 7th January 2025 

 

The Police Report was circulated to all Cllrs. Reported incidents for Enford: two attempted 
break-ins in Coombe Lane – one a garden shed and another a vehicle parked on a drive. It 
was later reported the vehicle was burgled and  hundreds of pounds of tools and materials 
stolen. The Police have increased their patrols in the area and continue to engage with farms 
on the matter of hare coursing. The Police were also available to talk in the Church car park 
last Friday, 3rd January.  Cllr Clark reported on the seasonal warnings from Neighbourhood 
Watch.  These include home security and awareness of child abuse. 
 

25/005 Unitary Council Matters  WC Blair-Pilling wanted to raise the following points:   
Update on flooding.  Ground water levels in Wiltshire remain high and therefore any  
substantial rain will have an impact. 
The County’s Budget.  is still being sorted before going to the County Cabinet and eventual 
approval by the Govt. The latter is cutting rural resources by £1 million including public 
health, housing and National Insurance.  Fortunately the County has raised extra funds from 
its assets and he said not to expect savings in services. 

Devolution.  WC Ian Blair-Pilling reported that the Government wants devolution across the 
country.  The proposal as it stands would mean that Wiltshire, Somerset and Dorset – all 
mostly rural counties - to come together as a Unitary Council with a Mayor overseeing all 
administration and services – Policing, Public Health, housing etc.  A Unitary Council is  
defined as overseeing a minimum of 500,000 residents. He gave an overview of the prospect 
which would reduce duplicated expenditure.  Councils as they stand are being asked to  
consider and propose what they believe would be most beneficial to residents.  This would 
assist with funding and grants to allow a smooth continuance of governance. Those existing 
Councils who do not engage in the proposals would lose Govt grants and would likely be 
forced to engage in the long term, suffering a large reduction in running costs and funding in 
the meantime.  As it stands WC feels acceptance and forward planning is the best route  
forward. Bournemouth and Christchurch may be included and though it already has a Mayor, 
Swindon may join ‘the unit’. The Swindon Mayor currently deals with 250,000 residents and 
is currently not eager to be included.  Due to the Consultation periods required for such large 
changes, this could affect the Local Elections currently expected in May. 

25/008 Matters Arising   Christmas tree lighting Event – Friday, 6th December   
went well despite being moved into the Church that afternoon due to forecast bad weather. 
About 50 villagers, adults and children, attended. Thanks were expressed for a lovely evening 
and the Chairman wished to thank Fi Leakey, Morag Hiskett and Marjut Roberts for the 
snacks and homemade mince pies, Clive Bullen  for the sound system, Peter and Beren Cliffe-
Roberts for preparing the mulled wine, Bruce Waight for help with the tree and Mort Burdick 
for presenting fun and carols. Due to the bad weather and high winds over Christmas,  
batteries needed replacing, lights had gone out and baubles had been blown off the tree. The 
tree was taken down by Cllrs Hiskett and Roberts on 6th January.  It was agreed that next year 
more resilient lights should be bought. 
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Update Flooding.  The Flood Warden, Mark Symonds and Cllr Roberts attended a Flooding 
meeting on 18th December.  Wessex Water has inspected the Pumping Station behind the 
Parish Hall site and agreed that it needs updating, it is hoped this will happen in the very 
soon.  It will help in keeping the drains and gullies clearer. 

Annual Litter Pick.  The date for the annual Litter Pick has been set for Saturday, March 22nd  

from roughly 10 am to 11.30.  Cllr Roberts will speak with The Swan regarding the customary 
refreshments to wind up the morning. 

25/009 Resident’s issues Raised.  Cars blocking the Public Right of Way by The Red Lion.  A 
resident of East Chisenbury contacted the Clerk regarding the quantity of cars blocking the 
public right of way leading from the Red Lion onto the Plain.  Whilst this piece of land is 
owned by the Red Lion they also have to allow for the public to cross it.  This is a Bridleway 
and by law, access has to be available to walkers, bikes, horses, powered wheelchairs and 
mobility scooters. It is currently used by the staff so as not to take up space in the car park 
which is for customers.  Cllr Farrow has offered to speak to the Manager to ask the staff for 
greater consideration not only for the law but also for people using the Bridleway. 

25/010 Finance  The Clerk reported that there had been a spend of £761.83 in December 
giving a balance at the end of the month of £17,644.84. There were no questions from Cllrs.  

25/013 Parish Hall  Cllr Cliffe-Roberts reported that the Charity Commission have finally  
terminated the Charity Scheme and that responsibility for the site now reverts fully to the 
Parish Council who were listed as the Custodian Trustees. 

25/014 Roads and Highways  Cllr Farrow reported that following concerns raised last month 
(and in November), Wiltshire Highways Department will be inspecting the length of the A345 
which runs from B crossing right through into Enford.  It is hoped this will result in speed 
reduction throughout, making it safer for residents. 

All reported potholes have been dealt with. 

Flooding in front of a cottage in East Chisenbury has returned. This is likely to be due to mud 
and silt run-off from the Plain blocking the drains. 

25/015 Public Rights of Way (PRoWs)  Cllr Hiskett had nothing to report.  Due to the recent 
freezing weather, the salt/grit bins should be checked.  He and Cllr Roberts will do this.  Cllr 
D’Arcy-Irvine requested salt for the Village Hall steps and entrance, this will be supplied. 

25/017 Any Other Business  Cllr Roberts reported that this year there is the 80th Anniversary 
of VE Day (Victory in Europe) to be held on 8th May.  He requested that this is on the March 
agenda for discussion. 

25/018 Date of Next Meeting 

Tuesday, 4th March 2025 - Parish Council meeting at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 20.45hrs 

Please note: these are the abridged draft minutes of the meeting and the complete draft 
minutes are available on the Parish Council website at 

www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk  They are also available on all the Parish noticeboards. 
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The Enford Community Fund  

The Enford Community Fund is a not-for-profit community organisation managed 
by a small group of local volunteers who organise activities and events across the 
parish and make donations to benefit the wider community. 

Funding is available to support projects and events in the Parish of Enford (which 
includes Compton, Coombe, East and West Chisenbury, Fifield, New Buildings and 
Newtown).  Applications for awards must be made in writing by email to  
EnfordFund@gmail.com or by letter to one of the group members Carolyn Ansell, 
Katie Briscoe, Paul & Tracey Buttery, Rob Hibberd, Richard Petitt, Chris Rose). 

The following guidelines will be followed in allocating funds: 

1. Submissions will be considered at the next scheduled meeting and within 3 

months of the request being submitted. 

2. Funding will be made for individual projects and is not designed to allow 

awardees to become reliant on the award on an annual/regular basis. 

3. Awards will be made to causes that benefit the community and not specific 

individuals. 

4. No awards will exceed £1,000 in total. 

5. For any award to be made, there must be agreement by at least 75% of the 

group. 

Enford Parish council Meetings 2024 

www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 

All meetings are at Enford Village Hall 

Day Date Time Meeting 

Tuesday  4th March 7:30pm Parish Council Meeting 

Tuesday 1st April 7:30pm  Annual Parish Meeting 

Tuesday 6th May 6:30pm Parish Council AGM 

Tuesday 1st July 7:30pm Parish Council Meeting 

Tuesday 2nd September 7:30pm Parish Council Meeting 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:EnfordFund@gmail.com
http://www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk
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Mobile Library Services 
 

Dates and times of all mobile library stops are available online via the 

website Libraries - Wiltshire Council and from printed timetables  

available from the mobile library. We look forward to seeing all of our 

customers when we next visit you.     

          Next due in Enford on Friday 7th 

          February at 3:25pm for 20 minutes 

           then on these dates at the same time. 

 

 

Friday 7th  February  

Friday 7th  March 

Friday 4th  April 

Friday 2nd  May 

Friday 30th May 

 

 

If you’ve never used the mobile library before it’s 

free to join and you can use your membership 

card in any Wiltshire Library or online to access 

free eBooks and magazines.     

Netheravon Library 

 

Open Monday and Thursday 1pm - 5pm. 

Friends of Netheravon school PTFA  

              Monthly prize Bingo 
 

Netheravon  
Phoenix Hall: 2pm 

 

2nd February  
2nd March 
6th April 
4th May 

 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
https://apps.wiltshire.gov.uk/librariesinformation/Library/Mobiles
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    is independent from the police and you don’t have  
    to report a crime to the police to get our help.  You 
can contact us at any time, regardless of how long ago the crime happened.  
Call us free on 0808 281 0113  or 08 08 16 89 111 
Email us via the link on the website victimsupport.org.uk/resources/Wiltshire/ 
where you will find all the ways you can contact us. 

    Age UK Wiltshire Information & Advice Team 

  0808 196 2424 

enquiries@ageukwiltshire.org.uk.  

https://www.ageuk.org.uk/wiltshire/  

   Swindon Domestic Abuse Support Service 

    24 hours 7 days a week 365 days a year 

If you are worried about your situation, you can call them in confidence  
and speak to a real person, not a machine - 01793 610610. 

https://swadomesticabuse.org/ 

FLY TIPPING 
If you spot someone fly-tipping in Wiltshire, report the offender 

to us through our online reporting system -  
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/fly-tipping. 

 
As a reward for reporting a fly-tipper you could get a gift voucher of up to 

£200 following the payment of a Fixed Penalty Notice or a successful prosecution.  

         https://crimestoppers-uk.org/ 
     Crimestoppers is not the police.   

        If you require urgent police attention, please 

    dial 999 

PARISH DEFIBRILLATOR LOCATIONS 

1. Hill House Annex, 9 Longstreet, SN9 6DD Grid ref SU142515  

What3Words - /// Parrot/slid/steadier 

2. 2. Red Lion, East Chisenbury SN9 6QA 

What3Words - /// Foal/Thus/Ghost 

If you think you need to use a defibrillator, call 999. The Emergency 

Service will give you the code to get into the cabinet. 

See www.enfordnewsletter.org for more information and a short  

video on how to use it. 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
tel:0808%20281%200113
tel:08%2008%2016%2089%20111
https://www.victimsupport.org.uk/resources/wiltshire/
mailto:enquiries@ageukwiltshire.org.uk?subject=enquiries@ageukwiltshire.org.uk
https://www.ageuk.org.uk/wiltshire/
https://swadomesticabuse.org/
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/fly-tipping
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/
http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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  PEWSEY VALE COMMUNITY         

CRAFT & TEA ROOM 

    OPEN: WED - SAT  

    10.00 - 4.00 

 

      OLD FORD COURT,  

      HIGH ST, PEWSEY  

              SN9 5AQ 

 

 Profits donated to local charities; 

 Interested in helping? -  

 Pop in for a volunteer form. 

 

 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
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INTRUDER ALARMS, FIRE ALARMS, FIRE EXTINGUISHERS, 
CCTV, GATE AUTOMATION, FIRE DOOR INSPECTION 

For all your Fire and Security needs 
Tel 07515358875 

email info@akerfireandsecurity.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

Why choose Bluebird Care?  

We’re here so your loved one can 

stay home, where they want to be.  

Where things are familiar. Where 

they feel at ease, where they have 

the best chance to live a full and 

comfortable life. Whether you’re 

looking for everyday companionship 

or more complex care, our highly-

trained Care Experts will help your 

Live-in Care |  Home Care  |  Complex Care                      

Call us for a friendly chat   

on 0172 251 2989  

or email us at 

wiltshiresouth@ bluebirdcare.co.uk  

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:info@akerfireandsecurity.co.uk
mailto:wiltshiresouth@bluebirdcare.co.uk
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  Digger & Mojo 
DECORATIVE ANTIQUES EMPORIUM 

AND REPAIR WORKSHOPS 

 

We sell + restore Antiques + revamp your furniture 

Mending · Painting · Reupholstery 

SHOP OPEN FRIDAYS TO SUNDAYS 11AM-5PM 

WORKSHOPS OPEN 7 DAYS BY APPOINTMENT  

CALL AHEAD ON  01672 851 510 

WOODBOROUGH GARDEN CENTRE, PEWSEY, SN9 5PF 

www.diggerandmojo.com 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
http://www.diggerandmojo.com
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.  

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:Paul.highlandplumbing@gmail.com
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Open 

Tuesday  

6pm-10pm 

(Drinks only) 

Wednesday - Saturday 

12pm-3pm / 6pm-11pm 

(Food Served 12-2.30pm / 6pm-9pm) 

Sunday 

12pm-9pm  

(Food Served 12-4) 

 

Call / Email to make a booking 

01398 328235 

mailto:swanenford@gmail.com 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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MOBILE HAIRDRESSER 

Ring Donna 

on 

 

07711 579403 

 

SB Paint and Decorate 
Over 30 years’ experience 

Interior & exterior painting 

Wallpapering 

Tiling 

 

Contact Shaun on 

sbpaintanddecorate@gmail.com 

 

18 The Bluestone Centre, Sunrise Way, Solstice Park, Ames-

bury, Wiltshire, SP4 7YR 

T: 01980 731476  E: equidae-equineservices@outlook.com 
Opening Times  

Monday to Friday 9.00am – 6.00pm 

Saturday 9.00am – 5.30pm 

Sunday 10.00am – 2.00pm 

 

Rug Wash and Reproofing Service 

Equine Feed-Supplements-Bedding-Hay-Field & 

Stable Accessories-First Aid 
 

   Toe 2 Sole at Home 
  

For all your foot healthcare  
in the comfort of your home. 
For appointment please call  

 

Sousxie Slater  
MCFHP MAFHP 

 

Tel: 07540433185 

Mend it Matt 
Handyman 

Do you need help with anything… 

Leaky taps, Broken gates,  
Gardening, Bicycle servicing, Painting,  

Any of those things that you either need 
help with or just haven’t got round to. 

Give me a call and ask. No job too big or 
small 

Matt Jump  

07968 580 804 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:sbpaintanddecorate@gmail.com
mailto:equidae-equineservices@outlook.com
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Wood Turning Gift Certificates 

Gift Certificates are available for both half and one day wood turning taster
sessions. Coombe based professional turner George Shapland offers a bespoke
package of one to one or one to two training for anyone wishing to have a go.

In addition to offering tuition, George has a range of hand turned items for sale,
mostly from local timber and also takes commissions.

Contact: George Shapland
01980 671321 
george@butterwood.co.uk        
www.butterwood.co.uk 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com


February 2025 

www.enfordnewsletter.org                28          enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 

Oil Boiler Servicing  

Commissioning & Repairs 

Call 

Graham C Brown & Son 

              01980 622737 

    Fully Qualified                    Fully Insured  

Experienced Technician 

MODERN & TRADITIONALY DESIGNED MEMORIALS 

 M J SLY 

Monumental Stonemason  

New Memorials, Additional Inscriptions 

Restorations, Free Home Visits 

Free Brochure 

Marlborough (01672) 516797 

Email:  mailto:martin@mjsly.co.uk 

Website:  www.mjsly.co.uk 

 Workshop & Showroom at Pelham Court, 

London Road, 

Marlborough, Wiltshire 

JAGUAR  EXECUTIVE  

TAXI 

PRIVATE TAXI SERVICE 

All distances covered  

at reasonable rates 

Mob: 07909386775 

Booking Mob: 07825233216 

Email:  

 

janeruddhughes@sky.com 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:martin@mjsly.co.uk
http://www.mjsly.co.uk/
mailto:janeruddhughes@sky.com
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 M. EDWARDS BRICKWORK Ltd 
 

All elements of brickwork/blockwork undertaken, 
including extensions, knock throughs,  

repointing, chimney removals retaining walls  
& garden walls 

Contact Mark to discuss your requirements 

07977316193 or 01980 630019 
markedwards1301@hotmail.com 

 

Facebook@m.edwardsbrickworkltd 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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mailto:markedwards1301@hotmail.com
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 VILLAGE COMMITTEES 

Chairman    Richard Roberts   
Vice Chairman,    Mark Hiskett (PROW)  670955 
PCC Representative & Public Rights 
 of WayRoads and Highways  Martin Farrow  
Planning    Peter Cliffe-Roberts  671676 
Parish Clerk    Elizabeth Harrison  670034 
Playpark, Village Amenities   Jane Young   670532 
and Youth Representative                 
Neighbourhood Watch and  Charlotte Clark    670276  
Police Liaison  
Tidworth Area Board and   Anthony D’Arcy Irvine   670501 
Village Hall Representative        
No Specific role   Bruce Waight   670113 
     Pat Holdway   671792   

     Rob Hibberd 

Flood  Warden    Mark Symonds 

Chairman and   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 

Booking Officer   01980 670501 

Vice Chairman   Vacant 

PC Rep         A D’Arcy-Irvine 

Secretary & Grounds  Hamish Scott- 

Officer    Dalgleish 

Camera Club            Jane Young 

Newsletter   Jacqui Elkins 

Property Officer      David Spencer      

Gardening Club  Rosemary Cox 

Short Mat Bowls  David Spencer 

Junior Football Club  Ollie Stagg 

 

 

NEWSLETTER  

Chair:           Sue Cosgrove 

Vice Chair &  Jane Young 

PC Rep: 

Secretary &  Jeni Scott-  

Advertising:  Dalgleish 

Treasurer:  Gareth Rowe 

Village Hall Rep:            Jacqui Elkins 

Parish Hall Rep            Theresa Horsey 

Collator:      Claire Mingham 

Social Media   Iris Daunt- 

Officer:   Withers 

Committee:   Roz Perry 

   Shona Stewart 

Co-optee:  Kim Riche 

   

Church Wardens        Vacant 

Treasurer              Richard Leakey 

Secretary              Fi Leakey 

Council Members: Mary Burdick 

   Fanny Middleton 

   Sue de Candole 

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 

PARISH COUNCIL www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 

VILLAGE HALL 

ENFORD  COMMUNITY FUND 

Katie Briscoe 
Rob Hibberd 
Richard Petitt 

Chris Rose 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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USEFUL NUMBERS 

EMERGENCY SERVICES 

DOCTORS 

DURRINGTON Avon Valley Practice Surgery  01980 652378 

LARKHILL  Larkhill Medical Centre   01980 845266 

UPAVON  Avon Valley Practice Surgery, Fairfield 01980 630221 

HOSPITAL 

SALISBURY DISTRICT HOSPITAL    01722 336262 

 OTHERS         POLICE 

ELECTRICITY   105 

ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCY 0800 80 70 60 

FLOOD LINE    0345 988 1188 

     or  0345 602 6340 

GAS     0800 111 999   

DURRINGTON LINK  LINK (Durrington & District) 01980 594857  

SCHOOLS 

DURRINGTON, Avon Valley Academy   01980 652467 

NETHERAVON, All Saints’ C of E Primary  01980 670339 

RUSHALL, Rushall C of E Primary   01980 630360    

PEWSEY, Pewsey Vale Secondary School  01672 565000  

ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE 

www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 

    HQ SALISBURY PLAIN TRAINING AREA 

999 MOD Police Control Room - Crime in progress 

01371 854444 - MOD Police Control Room - Non-emergency crime on SPTA 

only 

01980 674951 to call 24hour Range operations - To report suspicious  

activities or dangerous issues ONLY.  

01980 620819 Complaints Line - The only way to make a complaint. 

0800 022 3334 - Landmarc National Service Centre - To report damage to or  

fly-tipping on the training area ONLY.  

For Salisbury Plain Training Area News, giving times of live firing, current 

and upcoming exercises go to 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter 

Health & Safety reminder for all Military Training Areas & Ranges: 

Do not touch or tamper with Military debris. Wash your hands before you 

eat. Clean your footwear before you enter your car or home.  

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
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